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20th April 2017 
 
 
General Manager 
Northern Beaches Council 
PO Box 882  

MONA VALE 1660 

 

 

Non-compliance with conditions of consent Coles Supermarket, Newport 

 

Dear Sir, 
 
We refer to our letter of the 16th September and your response of the 22nd November 2016. 
 
We note from your letter of response that you have requested the cooperation of Coles 
Supermarket, Newport in complying with the conditions of approved consent. 
 
It has been brought to our attention that whilst some improvement did occur for a while the 
same issues of non-compliance as set out in our letter of the 16th September 2016 are now 
once again occurring. 
 
We would be pleased if council could again request Coles to comply with the conditions of 
consent or commence formal enforcement action. 
 
Thank you, 
 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
Gavin Butler 
President 

 

 
 
 


